

1.844.604.7283 (Toll Free) T 647.435.6621 F 1.855.378.7711

July 18, 2016

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board Box 2319 2300 Yonge St, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Via Email: Boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca & Courier

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Bill 112 & Code of Conduct Changes

Further to the government's Royal Assent on Bill 112: Strengthening Consumer Protection and Electricity System Oversight Act, 2015 (December 3rd, 2015), Onit Energy Ltd would appreciate if the Board could inform us as to the timeline of Retailers receiving the necessary code/regulatory changes so that we could adequately adjust our business systems and practices in advance of the 2017 implementation. Thank you in advance for your assistance.

Should you require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Onit Energy Ltd. at 416-307-2474 or 416-307-2462. Alternatively, Onit can be reached by email at moreey.com or david.balaban@owenergy.com.

Warmest regards

David E. Balaban

President & COO, Onit Energy Ltd.

Cc. Lou Mustillo, Advisor Consumer Protection, Consumer Services, OEB